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23 March 2021 

Harmony Day 

It was lovely to see all the students who wore orange or chose to wear their traditional dress for 

Harmony Day last week. It was a great day of activities, sharing of experiences and reflecting on and 



celebrating our diverse community. I thank the teachers and all the students and parents for supporting 
this important annual event.  



 



 



 



 



 

Day of Action - Say no to Bullying and Violence 



Thank you to the teachers and students who took part in activities on this national day of action to say 

no to bullying and violence.  Teachers reinforced with students the message of what bullying is, that it is 

unacceptable, what students should do to prevent and deal with bullying and the importance of 

reporting bullying behaviour. Please encourage your child to report bullying behaviour to teachers and if 
you have concerns please make contact with your child’s class teacher. 

  

Helping to keep your child safe around school 

If your child is coming to and/or from school by car please ensure they are dropped off and picked up 

safely in the appropriate areas outside the school. Driveways to staff car parks or neighbouring 

properties and No Stopping areas are not drop off or pick up zones. Our current designated pick up and 
drop off zones are on Longueville Road before the bus stop and on Austin Street outside gate 8.  

Please revise these procedures and other road safety behaviour with your child. This includes walking on 

footpaths, crossing streets, getting into and out of cars safely, using traffic light crossings, etc.  

 

Parent Teacher Interviews 

Parent teacher interviews commenced this week and run for two weeks. Information regarding these 

was sent in an email last week. If you have not been able to book a time, please contact your child ’s 
teacher directly to schedule a face to face or phone interview.    

  

Easter Hat Parade  

The annual Easter Hat Parade will take place for Kindergarten on Tuesday 30 March and Year 1 and 2 on 

Wednesday 31 March. Students will parade around Lane Cove Public school at 11.30am for both days. 

Parents of students in these year groups are  

welcome to attend and are reminded to maintain social distancing while on school site. In the e vent of 
wet weather the parade will be cancelled.  

  

Following the Kindergarten parade on Tuesday 30 March, and if the weather is fine, I will be available to 

take parents on a tour of the school. Many of our Kindergarten parents were not able to do a tour of the 

school in 2020 because of COVID restrictions. The tour will only take about 15 minutes and show other 
areas of the school you may not have seen yet.    

  

ANZAC Day assembly 

This year ANZAC Day falls near the end of the April school holidays and so we will commemorate ANZAC 

Day in week 1 of next term. After the assembly our student leaders will place a wreath on the cenotaph 

outside the Lane Cove Library. 



  

Honour Assembly 

Honour assemblies for Term 1 will be held on the basketball court on Thursday 1 April. K-2 is at 9.15am 

and Yr 3-6 is at 10.15am. Students who have been excelling this term in the Key Learning Area of English 

will be acknowledged. Parents of these students are invited to attend. In the event of wet weather the 

assembly will be help in the library with only award winners present. Parents will then be sent a Zoom 
link so they can watch online.  

 

 

Support the school and the growth of our students – become an Ethics Teacher! 

The Lane Cove Ethics program builds the critical reasoning ability of our students, helping them to think 

through different issues and identify strong and weak arguments. The curriculum is fully approved by 

the Department of Education and covers a range of age appropriate topics, including fairness, friendsh ip, 
voting and being an ethical consumer.  

At Lane Cove PS, we have a strong program, supported by a fantastic team of volunteer teachers 

including parents, grandparents and members of the local community, but we can only continue to offer 

classes if we have enough volunteers to run them. That's why we need you! We are now looking for 

volunteers to take classes from term 2. Teaching Ethics is a great way to get involved in the classroom 

and support the school. It might also help you to develop your own thinking, reasoning and facilitation 

skills!  

Volunteers don't need previous teaching experience or a background in philosophy or ethics. You 

receive full training and a fully prepared lesson script each week. Classes run every Wednesday morning 
for 40 minutes. 

If teaching ethics is a possibility for you, or someone you know (we'd love to hear from some 

grandparents!), please email lanecoveps.ethics@gmail.com or call our Ethics Coordinator, Cathy Chase 
on 0414 784 272. 

https://lanecoveps.ethics@gmail.com/


 

 

Late Tuesday, 17th March we had the second P&C General Meeting for Term 1, via Zoom.  As always, it 

was a great way to be involved and informed about plans for the school.  

One major point of discussion was a request from Mr McKinnon for P&C funds for a number of 

projects.  Every year, the P&C provides the school with money to assist with a number of things - this 

includes extra teachers' aides at the start of Kindergarten to help the children settle into school, funding 

towards Learning Support and the purchase of equipment.  This year, the P&C will NOT be sending out a 

letter in Term 3 requesting donations, so we ask that you consider paying the P&C Voluntary 
Contribution part of the School Fees sent out a few weeks ago, if you have not done so already.  

This year, Mr McKinnon asked that we urgently raise funds toward a replacement Kindergarten 

Playground - as most of you we know, the suspension bridge broke recently so that the playground has 

had to be cordoned off.  A Trivia Night will be held early in Term 2, at the Alcott, with all funds raised to 

be put toward the Playground.  We are interested in supporting any other ideas for fundraising for this - 

as I am sure you all agree, our smallest children need to be able to play! 

Another area the P&C plans to help the school pay for is the provision of an extra teacher to give 

targeted learning support to children identified as having fallen behind academically due to the effect of 

the COVID Lockdown.  The NSW government is providing some funding in this area, but the school has 

identified a larger group of children who are in need of help.   Our money would allow a teacher to be 

employed all year for two days a week for this very important work. 

Finally, Mr McKinnon has asked for funds to supplement the cost of professional learning for our 

teachers in the area of Visible Learning.  This would allow teachers to be given the opportunity to learn 



the latest evidence-based teaching practices.  This will reap benefits for all our children for years to 
come.  

We will let you know about our various fundraising initiatives as they occur through the year - these are 

some of the things we will use your contributions for. 

On that note, a reminder we will be holding the next Fairway Flicks Outdoor Family Movie Night at Lane 

Cove Golf Course on THURSDAY, 1st April, the last day of Term 1.  This time we will have food trucks 

available prior to the film, for your convenience.  The movie is Paper Planes, a heart-warming Australian 

film about a boy with soaring dreams to win the World Paper Plane Championship.  

Tickets are available via this link: http://trybooking.com/BPTRY 

Please note: Tickets are not refundable.  However, if the event is cancelled due to inclement weather, a 
full refund will be issued.  

Darshini Heaney 

  

LCPS P&C President 

president@lanecovepublicschoolpandc.org.au 

http://trybooking.com/BPTRY
https://president@lanecovepublicschoolpandc.org.au/


 



 



 

 



 

Canteen Menu  

 



 

 

 



 



 



 



 

 


